REPORT TO ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

19TH MARCH 2001
HOUSING STOCK PROFILES AND STAFF NUMBERS

Purpose of Report

To advise the Environmental Scrutiny Committee of changes which have occurred in housing stock numbers and staffing numbers over the last five years.

Detail

The Environmental Scrutiny Committee have asked for an update showing the changes in the housing stock and the staff utilised on housing management over the last five years.  An analysis of the changes over the last five years is shown below.

	
	April 95
	April 96
	April 97
	April 98
	April 99
	April 2000

	Housing Stock
	33690
	32901
	32536
	32439
	32068
	31565

	Management Staff
	380
	380
	380
	378
	379
	385


Key Points

· All disposals, demolitions and changes to staffing levels were approved by the Housing Committee

· Members will note that the housing stock has reduced by 2125 properties between April 1995 and April 2000.  (Most major disposals, demolitions occurred prior to this date).

· This reduction is due to sales of individual properties (RTB), disposals and demolitions. Surplus cottage flats, multi-storey blocks and deck access accommodation has been the type of stock which has been demolished

· Demolitions have been on a fairly small scale, the most significant demolitions include:

· Surplus properties in Little Hulton (reported to Scrutiny Committee February 2001)

· Brindleheath

· 4 storey maisonettes – Precinct area

· Goodwood Court

· The increase in staff (net 7) between 1999/2000 provided an added emphasis on caretaking and security mainly via the Precinct Control Centre

Summary
Despite the demolitions and disposals which have occurred in recent years Salford has still a high proportion of flats compared with most other metropolitan authorities.  Salford are particularly vulnerable to the changes in demand which are occurring particularly across the North West.  It will be necessary to continue to:- 

· rationalise its housing stock 

· market via a freephone hotline 

· dispose and demolish surplus housing following consultation with area committees and with each community affected.

In most cases demolitions and disposals have been on a small scale and have not resulted in a significant reduction on workloads.  Management workloads invariably increase during a period of change.  

The recent restructuring focuses housing management activity on voids and reletting and housing management.  Implementation is progressing following extensive consultation within the Council and with area housing committees.  

6 http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/ESCR/ESCR190301B.DOC

